
City of Greenwood 
CDBG Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report for Program Year 2021 

4th Amendment to the 2019 Action Plan for CARES Act Funding (CDBG-CV) 
 
This notice provides the public an opportunity to examine and comment on the Program Year 
2021 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER). This document 
provides an overview of the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) program for the year 
ending September 30, 2022. This document will be submitted to the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development on December 22, 2022.  
 
The CAPER will be available for public view from December 5, 2022, through December 21, 
2022 on the CDBG webpage of the City of Greenwood (www.greenwood.in.gov/cdbg). Upon 
request, the CAPER will be emailed to individual parties. If you need further information or have 
a disability requiring special materials, services, or assistance, please contact Kevin Steinmetz 
at the City of Greenwood, 317-887-5000 or at steinmek@greenwood.in.gov.  
 
In addition to the CAPER document, the City of Greenwood is amending its 2019 Action Plan to 
reallocate unused CDBG-CV funding. The City of Greenwood has received an allocation of 
$515,699 of CDBG Coronavirus funding, of which $131,663 has been returned from projects 
unable to utilize the funds. This remaining funding, through the 4th amendment, will be 
reallocated to the Northeast Park Shelter project. The amendment will be available for public 
view from December 5, 2022, through December 10, 2022 on the CDBG webpage of the City of 
Greenwood (www.greenwood.in.gov/cdbg). Upon request, the amendment will be emailed to 
individual parties. If you need further information or have a disability requiring special materials, 
services, or assistance, please contact Kevin Steinmetz at the City of Greenwood, 317-887-
5000 or at steinmek@greenwood.in.gov..  
 
The City will host a public hearing on the City’s CDBG program, including the CAPER and the 
4th Amendment to the 2019 Action Plan on December 5, 2022 at 12:00 pm in the Greenwood 
City Council Chambers at 300 South Madison Avenue. The City will also utilize this public 
hearing to solicit input from the public on the best use of funding opportunities to improve 
affordable housing opportunities and social services in the community for its 2023 Action Plan. 
 
Residents may also attend the meeting via zoom at: 
https://us06web.zoom.us/j/87501782209?pwd=cHZqZHljck1kUk9wZ1pwajB0TUlaZz09 
Meeting ID: 875 0178 2209 
Passcode: 1234 
 
We invite citizens to submit comments required the performance of the CDBG program.  
Persons wanting to comment on the CAPER or amendment must do so by email to Kevin 
Steinmetz at steinmek@greenwood.in.gov. or in writing to the City of Greenwood, Attn: CDBG 
Comments, 300 South Madison Avenue, Greenwood, Indiana, 46142. Written comments must 
include the name and address of the person submitting the comment and must be received by 
4:30 pm on the final day of the comment period. A summary of comments will be included in the 
documents submitted to HUD. 
 
An Equal Opportunity Office. 
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